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Chapter 797 Meeting:
The Monthly Meeting is  
February 17, 2024
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PANCAKE BREAKFAST
% Fly-in or Drivein
Suwannee County Airport, 247

Pancakes

Plain or Blueberry =
Sausage
Bacon
Orange Juice
Coffee

8:00 to 10:00 — 3 Saturday
$5.00 Adults $3.00 under 12




EAA 797 Morning Fly-In
Pancake Breakfast
Is on February 17, 2023

Everyone is invited to stay and enjoy VMC Club presentation and our Monthly Meeting!
From The Top
   Hello once again. What a great start for our chapter it has been. As your President I have already begun to have new experiences. What an honor to serve such an amazing group of people.

 After another great turnout for the monthly pancake breakfast, Tommy gave out awards for those that served our chapter last year. 


     Christina has also had her first planning meeting for WOS and Tommy, Bridget and Pete have started preparations for Sun & Fun.


   Our support for the community at the All Aboard event down town Live Oak was a huge success, that received great reviews from the originators. Thanks again for all those that came out and supported our chapter.


   Taco Tuesday was also a huge success with over 55 people attending. It was good to see everyone enjoying our clubhouse. Hope to see you this Saturday to plan more fun events.
Ed Conrad. 

Ed Conrad, President 

E-mail # Dieseled@me.com
Phone # 386-984-0740


VMC Club
   There was no VMC meeting last month normal VMC presentation will resume this month at the meeting. 
Editor

Membership News
   This is also a friendly reminder that it is February and our 2024 dues are now due. Please be reminded that the cost for membership will be $20.00 this year. 
   At the last meeting the club agreed by vote that the membership would run from January 1st of each year until December 31st of each year. Any new members joining and paying after October 1st would apply to the following year. 

If you are unable to renew in person, please remit payments to the address below:
Suwannee Co. Airport, EAA Clubhouse
13344 80th Terrace
Live Oak, FL 32060

Monthly Fly-Out
  We hope to try to schedule chapter fly-outs on the first weekend of each month – weather permitting., so be sure to keep an eye out for upcoming events on our Facebook page. 
This month’s Fly-out had to be moved to Sunday because of the All Aboard Event. 
Sun-N Fun 2024
  I would like to remind everyone that the event will run from April 9th to April 14th 2024.  We still need volunteers as this is a big fund raiser for our club. 
Our Flight Line Tours run every day, all day. The more volunteers we have the better. More is better because it allows a better rotation. Everyone has a break and the opportunity to walk around and enjoy the event.
   As of the last meeting, we are still in need of two tractors to pull the people movers. Please contact Tommy, Pete or Ed if you have a tractor that can be used for this very important event. 
   Also, please let Tommy know in advance if you plan to volunteer so that he can get the credentials needed for attendance. He will need your shirt size and the exact dates you will be there so he can arrange credentials and parking passes.

Be sure to mark the dates on your calendar!!






Editor 
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Sun n Fun Chairman’s meeting:

The Sun n Fun Chairman&#39;s meeting was held at the Sun n Fun campus Lakeland Florida this last

Saturday February 10,2024. Tommy Diedeman, Bridget Diedeman and I drove to Lakeland to attend

the meeting. The information presented was not only informative but exciting as they drew inspiration from over 124 attendees as the 50th year anniversary of this event was unfolded. We were encouraged to provide input for the direction for Sun n Fun for the next 50 years.

 We were personally greeted by the President of Sun n Fun, Gene Conrad, as well as the Chairman of the Board Harry Richards and many others recognizing the added value the EAA Chapter 797 brings to Sun n Fun. Since this is the 50th anniversary year, your Chairman Tommy, hopes to have as many of our members attend, participate and volunteer as possible to proclaim to the of over half million expected visitors, we are EAA Chapter 797 from Live Oak Florida making this 50th anniversary fly-in an event to remember.

Pete VanSpronsen

Co Chairman

Wings Over Suwannee

October 5, 2024:

  This is a reminder that planning has begun for Wings Over Suwannee. It will be held on Saturday, October 5th. Be sure you to save the date.

   We have already had our first planning meeting and Christina Bedenbaugh is heading up the event. We are hoping to make this event even better than ever, but we can only do this with the help of the volunteers. 

   We have had a lot of support from club members in the past and I do know that not everyone can plan that far in advance. But, for those who can, we could really use your help to contact the community. Let’s make this event our best yet. 
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Young Eagles Update
   Young Eagles youth activities are planned to resume in March with a date to be announced.
   I would also like to remind members that the EAA also sets aside the second Saturday in June for their annual celebration of the youth outreach initiative. It is planned for June 8th this year. This celebration has been a staple since the early years of the Young Eagles program.

  We always need volunteer pilots and members to help coordinate flights. Please be sure to go to the Young Eagles link to complete the short protection policy training before the date.
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and-program
Dave Holmes
[image: image5.jpg]e A P




EAA.Org Activities

  Maintaining Insurability
Wednesday, February 28, 2024, 7 - 8:30 p.m. CST

Presenter: Tom Turner

Tom Turner from the American Bonanza Society Air Safety Foundation discusses the insurance challenges for pilots with low experience in type, pilots who want to maintain high levels of insurance protection, those flying harder-to-insure aircraft, and older pilots, and a strategy for making themselves better risks for otherwise hesitant insurance underwriters. We’ll cover:

· Why aircraft insurance has become costlier and hard to get in recent years

· The difference between insurance brokers, agents, and underwriters, and questions to ask each

· A strategy for getting underwriters to see you as a better risk than the average airplane owner

https://pages.eaa.org/2024-02-28WBN_Insurability_LP-Registration.html
Unleaded Avgas -- Cure or Curse?

Wednesday, March 6, 2024, 7 - 8:30 p.m. CST

The announcement last October by the University of North Dakota (UND) flight school that it was terminating its year-long test of Swift UL94 unleaded avgas and returning to 100LL came as a shock and disappointment to many in the industry. UND's maintenance director cited evidence of "significant" exhaust valve/seat recession in some of its Lycoming-powered Piper Archers. Is this a major setback for piston GA's transition to unleaded fuel? In this webinar, Mike Busch explores what we know about valve recession and lead, and discusses how much of an issue this is likely to be. Qualifies for FAA WINGS and AMT credit.
https://pages.eaa.org/2024-03-06WBN_AVGas_LP-Registration.html
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Planes, Trains & Automobiles

If you missed it, this was an event held this month in Live Oak. We had the honor of being invited to spread the word about our organization. The weather was perfect for the 60ish vendors that had set up for a day of education and fun. 
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   Thanks to our many volunteers, transportation to and from the event appeared effortless. This was due to the huge effort by Earl and Elizabeth who loaded their truck and HUGE trailer with all the carts at once. That made the haul so much easier. 
[image: image8.jpg]



[image: image9.jpg]



  We had a tight location by the railroad tracks but the guys made the best of it as they taught the young pilots a lesson in turbulence.  
   It was an honor to serve our community and to show the children a fun time. We were placed by a walking book and near the arts booths so there was an endless stream of children who were more than happy to take a ride on the airplanes. 

   If you have not had the opportunity to help with the Kiddie Squadron, you are missing out on some amazing memories. The joy on the faces of the kids works magic and warms your heart. I often wonder if we will find out down the road that it was our little Squadron that inspired a future pilot. 

This group young riders were a creative bunch. Who would have guessed that this young lady would decide to teach her pet chicken to fly a UFO.
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The little alien chicken was so accomplished and mesmerized everyone so much that it had us take it to our leader. 
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And, after some intense lessons, our leader became proficient in chicken dancing. 
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  What a great day of comradery and fun in our community. I think the volunteers had more fun than the kids we flew around.
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Air Tattoo!!

Looks like a fun event!! January 27th 2024
Not to mention a great excuse to fly!
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The Tampa Gasperilla International Fly-In AIR
TATTOO and Flying Treasure Hunt will take place
Saturday, January 27, 2024.

The primary vision, mission and goal of the 1st AIR
TATTOO in the USA: promote General Aviation to
the general public. It is our hope that airport com-
munities aviation leadership will start conducting
their local AIR TATTOOs.

AOPA has confirmed that this will be the 1st AIR
TATTOO in the USA. Neil Cosentino, FAHS mem-
ber, hopes you and your friends will join the group
and be in the flyby January 27, 2024.

For more information or to register, text the Air
Boss 813-784-4669 or email:
neil.cosentino@icloud.com
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  El Presidente, Ed has made Tommy’s monthly Taco Tuesday permanent. Thank you, Tommy for starting this new tradition! And, now Taco Tuesday will officially be on the last Tuesday of the month. 
   If you missed it this month, you missed a blast with over 55 members, families, and friends in attendance. 

  The event has apparently become so popular that Ed had to do announcements from the ladder. Just kidding, but it was a blast seeing so many members enjoying festivities and food. Even with a two-day notice, we had so many in attendance that we ran out of taco stuffing but the veggie tacos were awesome too.
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   Please be sure to put it on your calendar each month. There is no cost to you other than a side dish and a sense of humor. The more the merrier.
Next Date is February 27th at 6:00 Pm

Hope to See ya there!!
Cross City Fly-in and Business Expo 2024 
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Cross City 100th Anniversary Celebration will be on Saturday, April 20, 2024 downtown to celebrate The Town of Cross City, Florida's 100th Anniversary!
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Club Calendar 

· EAA 797 Club Meeting – 3rd Saturday of every month.
· Wings Over Suwannee planning meeting - to be announced.
· Sun-N Fun 2024 April 9th – April 14th
· Cross City 100th Anniversary Celebration April 20, 2024 

· Live Oak Fire Department – April 27 from 9 – 3. Has requested the Kiddie Squadron for their event.

· Air Race Classic will be held on June 18 – 21 2024. 

· Wings Over Suwannee   October 5, 2024 

Please email corrections, event information, photos, and any information that you would like to pass on to:
Norma Bolyard

Norma.Bolyard@gmail.com
352-316-5759
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Live Oak, Florida
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